
This just in...      
A special appeal is being made to the general membership calling for volunteers to help with the weekly 
Spillway production. The Spillway committee is looking for 3 - 4 additional reporters to help with the production 
of our Club’s newsletter. Our goal is to have enough volunteers so each person only has to produce 8 - 12 
issues during the course of our 2022 - 2023 Rotary year. The process of producing the Spillway is simple 
and you’ll be provided with great support from the rest of the team. To find out more, please reach out to Bret 
Christensen at 530-945-7780 or bret@pacificsky.co.

At Today’s Meeting...
Co-captains Rob Adams & Tim Thomas introduced those serving today: Greeters were Tony Giovaniello, 
Tim Thomas, and Ken Freigher. Keyway Greeters were Gary Parkinson & Todd Mcefee. Mike Ashby led the 
Pledge, Mark Rincon led the invocation, and PP Lou Gerard introduced our visitors and guests. Fundraising 
ticket sales was covered by Wayne Martin, and Rob Adams served as the Sergeant-At-Arms.

On the mic today...

PRESIDENT JOE’S LAST MEETING 

June 16, 2022

Mark Rincon 
with the invocation

PP Lou Gerard
welcoming our guests

Pres. Joe
running the show

Rob & Tim
introducing their team



Announcements
Joe Wyse & Randy Tate announced a change to the Shan award. All donations made to-date to the Shan 
will, for award purposes, will be reset to zero beginning July 1st. The award is being renamed in honor of  
Rudy Balma and will be awarded when an individual contributes $1,000 to our club’s permanent fund. This 
will be a one-time award for everyone and multiple “Rudy Balma’s” for an individual will not be issued.

Amelia Ward reminded everyone about Pres. Joe’s demotion happening on June 30th. See Amelia for 
more info. 

Kristi Davis announced our annual Waterworks Park social happening August 5th. Please see the flyer in 
this issue of the Express.

Brad Rullman announced a service opportunity to help serve meals at this year’s Shasta Youth Camp 
happening at Shasta College. Volunteers are needed on July 19th. Please see Brad for more info.

PP Steve Westlake reminded us that next week’s meeting will be led by the Past Presidents - should be a 
fun one!

Thursday July 7th will be Rotary Night at the Colt 45s game. The Past Presidents are picking up the tickets 
for all Rotarians in attendance.

President Joe announced that all financial commitments not already settled through recognitions will not be 
automatically invoiced this year. Everyone feel free though to request to be invoiced.

Recognitions
Gary Parkinson was recognized for his last son getting married recently - $100 

to his Paul Harris.

Randy Smith was recognized for being name Member 
of the Month at Riverview Country Club - $100 to the 
club.

Tony Giovniello was recognized for his grand 
daughter recently graduating from kindergarten - his 

remaining commitment was conveyed to the club.

Tim Thomas was recognized for a recent trip to Kauai 
- $200 to the club



Brian Scarr introduced Julie Schroeder with the YMCA who 
presented Abbie as our Honor to Youth recipient. Abbie was 
recognized for her 2 years of work at the Y and for being a leader 
there at her school. She will attend the University of Hawaii in the 
Fall where she will pursue a degree in nursing.

Check Presentation
President Joe presented checks today to two of our 
community’s schools. A.J. Anderson, principal at 
Turtle Bay Elementary and Rich Hall, principal at 
Cypress Elementary School, were each presented 
with a $2,500 check.

L. to R., Rich Hall, Pres. Joe, A.J. Anderson

”Thank You’s” From President Joe

President Joe thanked several today for their support this year including his wife Kara, his children, the 
Board of Directors, Erik Poole and Trudy Tavares, Amelia Ward, the Elk’s Club, and Licata Catering.

Q&A Time

President Joe and President Elect Mark took some time at the end of the meeting to do a Q&A 
session. Some of the information communicated:

•	 When we return to Riverview, the weekly meeting cost will be $27
•	 Pres. Mark’s focus for his year will be the Halloween community fundraiser
•	 5 or 6 family-friendly events will be planned for this next year
•	 Pres. Mark will have an “Operation”-themed fundraising game
•	 PP Ed Rullman welcomed Pres. Joe to the “Has-Been” Club of past presidents. Ed also issued 

a PP fine of $100 to Pres. Joe for not being fined enough this year. Ed promptly paid Joe’s fine.

Honor To Youth

Calendar
June 23 Past Presidents’ meeting
June 30 Dark - Pres. Joe’s demotion that evening
July 7 President-Elect Mark Ball’s Installation





   

 
  

   

   

   

 

Put your ad HERE 

 

www.shastacol lege.edu

FIND

INSPIRATION

mailto:nicole.anthony@adeccona.com
http://www.fitptredding.com/
http://www.iwins.com/
http://www.reddingchamber.com/
mailto:https://www.sdsengineering.com/
mailto:mbjohannessen@gmail.com
https://www.dignityhealth.org/north-state/locations/connected-living
https://www.shastacollege.edu/
mailto:bobbyr@mboc.com
https://www.empirerecoverycenter.org/
http://www.rsbryantinc.com/rsb_home.html
https://www.minutemanpressofredding.com/
http://www.blackbeardiner.com/
http://www.drgussenhoven.com/
mailto:https://advisor.morganstanley.com/the-pathfinder-group-10825321?y_source=1_MTA4MjUzMjEtNzE1LWxvY2F0aW9uLndlYnNpdGU%3D
mailto:jcunningham@coxrec.com
http://www.tigerjoe.com/


   

   

 

 Ed Rullman 

 
Entertainment  - Lunch – Dinner 
221-2335 Web Site Click HERE 

 

   

  
 

  
 

https://crgibbs.com/
https://crgibbs.com/
https://www.marriott.com/hotels/travel/rddsi-sheraton-redding-hotel-at-the-sundial-bridge/
https://www.pinestreetcleaners.com/
https://apex.com/
http://www.BlinkOD.com
https://obsidianit.com/
https://mchalesign.com/
mailto:tom@smarcilnc.com
https://crgibbs.com/
http://www.upstatehearing.com/
http://www.wellcaremd.com/
mailto:jill.letendre@usbank.com
mailto:s91616@awwwsome.com
mailto:cfisher@bankcornerstone.com
https://paceengineering.us/
mailto:Jeff@jeffavery.net
mailto:Wayne.Freddie@windermere.com
http://www.pacificsky.co/


Disclaimer: Redding Rotary encourages our members to support our advertisers. The Rotary Club of Redding 
does not endorse any one company, business, organization or individual placing an ad in our newsletter.   

 


